

Newsletter 84 Coercive Vaccination in Australia: A Breach of Good Medical Practice

The concerned Australian community calls on the new Liberal team to put an end to coercive vaccination practices in Australia. The 'No Jab No Pay' policy that is currently before a Senate Committee Inquiry in Australia and due to be introduced into law by 1 January 2016 represents a breach of good medical practice and allows experimentation on the population. This policy provides financial inducements for a medical intervention in healthy people; vaccination. The number of vaccines on the government's National Immunisation Program (NIP) has been continually expanding over many decades, hence the current combination of vaccines (12 vaccines or approximately 33 doses) in an infant's body has never been tested for long-term safety in controlled clinical trials. The government NCIRS is aware that educated people are choosing not to vaccinate because they have researched vaccines, yet this policy removes the ability of many educated parents to make decisions about their children's health.

Vaccines have been continually added to this schedule since 1990 when no infectious diseases were a threat to the majority of Australians, hence the combination of these vaccines has never been tested in infants and chronic illness in infants is sky-rocketing. It is reasonable to presume that vaccines will continue to be added to this schedule in the future, without knowledge of the long-term health effects, and all Australians will have to use these vaccines because state laws are now mandating vaccines for entry into childcare centres.

Governments globally describe vaccines as being 'unavoidably unsafe' and regulators do not know the type and frequency of adverse events caused by vaccines because *they have not set up a monitoring system that can make causal relationships to the vaccines.* Government regulators are 100% funded by industry and it is not in their interest to do this. Vaccines were not the primary factor for the decline in infant mortality due to infectious diseases. Here is a quote from Professor Fiona Stanley, Australian of the Year (2003) for her work in children's health: 'Infectious deaths fell before widespread vaccination was implemented' (Stanley F, Child Health Since Federation, 2001, p378).

In other words, vaccine-induced herd immunity did not control infectious diseases in Australia and this fact is supported by the <u>prominent public health officials</u> of the 20th century. This information is not presented by the Australian Academy of Sciences (AAS) because they are using <u>selective</u> <u>studies</u> funded by industry to make claims about the safety, efficacy and necessity of vaccines. 18/03/2021

The Australian NIP is not designed by the Australian government it is designed by international agreements involving pharmaceutical companies - the Global Alliance for Vaccines and Immunisation (GAVI).

Political decisions are being made globally about the use of vaccines in humans by ignoring the medical literature that demonstrates the dangers of combining vaccines in infants and adults. This is being done by political advisory boards with conflicts of interest, professional associations that require medical practitioners to support government policies and by changing the definition of 'General Practitioner' in the new 'No Jab No Pay' policy. This is being done without discussion with the Australian population.

This Bill represents a breach of good medical practice and it violates 5 international human rights covenants as well as the directives from the National Health and Medical Research Council (NHMRC) in the Australian Immunisation Handbook. In addition, these coercive measures are being introduced in a Social Services policy that is unsupported by any legislation or regulations under any Health Act in Australia - at a time when there is no increased threat from infectious diseases. This is a 'one-size fits all' policy in a genetically diverse population that will cause more harm than good when infectious diseases are not a serious threat to the majority of the Australian population.

Judy Wilyman
PhD Candidate
University of Wollongong
www.vaccinationdecisions.net





Petition to Prevent an Adult Vaccination Register

Please sign this <u>petition</u> to prevent an adult vaccination register from being established in Australia. More rallies are being organised in November to protest this legislation if the No Jab No Pay Bill is aproved by the Australian government.



 $\underline{\textit{Email Judy Wilman}} \mid \text{http://us8.forward-to-friend.com/forward?} \\ \text{u=f20605fde3732e41929f4a3f2&id=297ce636b8\&e=fec8337d3c}$

Copyright © 2015 Judy Wilyman, All rights reserved.
You are receiving this email because you opted in at our website.

Facebook

Website